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Welcome from our 

CEO 
Dear friend 

 

We are coming towards the end of 2020 and what a 

year it has been!  It has been such a turbulent time and 

we have all had to adapt so much to try to cope with 

Covid-19 as best we can.  For many, this has been 

incredibly challenging, bringing extended periods of isolation, without seeing friends and 

family in-person.  Recent days have brought a glimmer of hope that there is now light at 

the end of the tunnel ï news of a number of successful vaccine trials bring the hope of a 

return to something more normal in the Spring, if not before.  It is clear that the NHS is 

working really hard to roll out the vaccine as quickly as possible, and if you are offered 

the opportunity to have the Covid-19 vaccine, I urge you to take it, as well as the flu jab.   

 

Weôre really pleased to introduce you to our new Trustees in this Edition, they have 

arrived full of energy and a real passion for improving the lives of older people in RBKC.  

We have also said Goodbye to three Trustees ï Barbara Ilias, Moya Denman and Tim 

Nicholls who was our Treasurer.  We are so grateful for their dedicated support, in 

Barbara and Moyaôs cases for many years.  They often attended our big events, and 

hopefully will continue to do so in future! 

 

Due to restrictions around Covid-19, we are continuing to deliver all our activities and 

events online, and this is likely to continue into the Spring until it is safe to bring groups 

back together again in-person.  However, we are very aware that many older people do 

not have access to the internet.  Some of you have told us that you have no interest in 
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getting online, and we fully respect that.  We will always keep working to find alternative 

ways to reach people, such as our telephone check in and chat service.  However, if you 

would like support to get online, you may be interested in our new Digital Library service 

(page 28).  This new service will loan out devices and internet connection, along with 

support to help you get your device set up and learn new skills to find your way around 

the internet.  If you are interested, do get in touch by calling 0208 9699105 and hopefully 

we will see you at one of our online groups soon! 

 

Our next Edition will be in the Spring.  I really am hopeful that things will be in a much 

better situation then in terms of the pandemic.  I am so looking forward to a time when 

we can all get together in person again.  Until then, we will keep in contact with you in 

every other way we can.  Please do contact me directly on jmillwood@aukc.org.uk or on 

0208 9699105 if you have any ideas, feedback or suggestions.  I always appreciate 

hearing from you. 

 

 

Best wishes 

 

 

 

 

Jess Millwood, CEO 
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Meet the New Trustees 
Ian Hill is the Director of Resources, with responsibility 

for Financial Management, Financial Services, 

Procurement, Property, Facilities and IT. 

Ian joined Together for Mental Wellbeing in January 

2019. His experience includes serving on the boards of 

an NHS Trust and a social housing provider, and he has 

also worked for a number of large corporates in a range 

of financial, operational service delivery and 

sustainability roles. 

Charlie Booth is Head of Legacies at The Royal 

Marsden Cancer Charity and is responsible for strategic 

planning, legacy fundraising, marketing and legacy 

administration. Her first campaign at The Royal Marsden 

won an award at the National Fundraising Awards in 

2019. She has worked in the charity, healthcare and 

higher education sectors and has over 12 yearsô 

experience in fundraising.   

 

Nikki Hill is a communications specialist and has raised 

awareness and public support for a range of challenges 

that prevent us enjoying a healthy, fulfilled and engaged 

older life. These have included campaigns on caring in 

older age, loneliness, isolation, ageism as well as age 

related health conditions.   She's worked for a range of 

charities including Help the Aged (now Age UK), 

Independent Age, Stroke Association and Carers UK. 


